
August 30, 2023

Alex Geourntas
City Clerk
1 City Hall Square, Room 601
Boston, MA 02201

Re: Reassigning Docket #1293 to the Committee on Planning, Development, and Transportation

Dear Clerk Geourntas:

Please note that due to new authority granted in Chapter 365 of the Acts of 2020, the Boston
Planning and Development Agency (BPDA) must notify the Boston City Council after its vote to
adopt the zoning amendment to establish inclusionary housing requirements in the zoning code.
The Boston City Council then has 60 days from the date of the notification to reject the zoning
amendment by votes of two-thirds of its members. If the City Council does not take action within
60 days, the zoning amendment will proceed to the Boston Zoning Commission for passage or
rejection.

The notification from the BPDA was filed at the August 9th, 2023 City Council meeting under
“Reports of Public Officers and Others” as Docket #1293, and was placed on file. As the City
Council has the ability to act on this notification within 60 days, Docket #1293 will be
reassigned to the Committee on Planning, Development, and Transportation for action.

Sincerely,

Ed Flynn
Boston City Council President
District 2

Attached: Docket #1293




































